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Mr. Chairperson, 

On behalf of the Bangladesh delegation, I congratulate you and other Bureau members on your 

election and assure you of our steadfast support.  

Bangladesh welcomes the establishment of the UN Office of Counter-Terrorism and the 

appointment of Mr. Vladimir Voronkov as the first Under-Secretary General to lead the Office. We 

attach importance to enhancing coordination and coherence in the UN’s system-wide response to 

counter-terrorism and preventing violent extremism, not least for addressing the misalignment of 

priorities and reporting that we often witness at the country level.  

We are encouraged to see UN Member States’ resolve to promote 



institutional levels continues to make significant strides, in line with our Hon’ble Prime Minister 

Sheikh Hasina’s ‘zero tolerance’ approach.  

In the aftermath of last year’s tragic terrorist attack at a local restaurant, our law enforcement 

authorities have already identified a considerable number of masterminds, financiers and foot 

soldiers, and dealt with them under the purview of law.  Efforts are ongoing to unearth the 

location of the remaining operatives and bring them to justice. We remain determined that no 

international or regional terrorist groups would find it conducive to gain foothold in our territory.  

Bangladesh unequivocally condemned the attacks on Myanamar’s border security forces by an 

extremist group on 25 August, and offered to extend cooperation in the form of coordinated 

patrol to joint operations. Regrettably, however, we witnessed disproportionate and 

indiscriminate counter-offensive by Myanmar security forces resulting in unprecedented exodus 

of civilians across borders into Bangladesh. As we offer shelter to these distressed people, we 

remain concerned over the


